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City Council Workshop Minutes  

Monday, June 3, 2024, 4:30 PM 

Council Chambers, 616 NE 4th AVE 

 

NOTE: Please see the published Agenda Packet for all item file attachments 
 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Hogan called the meeting to order at 4:30 p.m. 

ROLL CALL 

Present: Council Members Marilyn Boerke, Bonnie Carter, Leslie Lewallen, John Nohr, 
Jennifer Senescu, and John Svilarich  

Remote: Council Member Tim Hein 

Staff: Sydney Baker, James Carothers, Carrie Davis, Cliff Free, Jennifer Gorsuch, 
Cathy Huber Nickerson, Michelle Jackson, Sophia Johnsen, Tina Jones, Trang 
Lam, Robert Maul, Alan Peters, Doug Quinn, Bryan Rachal, Heidi Steffensen, 
Matthew Thorup, and Connie Urquhart 

Press:  Kelly Moyer, Camas-Washougal Post Record (joined at 4:37 p.m.)  

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
 
Phillip Mitchell, Camas, commented about fireworks.  
 
WORKSHOP TOPICS   

1. Ordinance No. 24-009 and Ordinance No. 24-010 Regarding Fireworks 
Presenter: Doug Quinn, City Administrator & Shawn MacPherson, City Attorney  
 
Three Ordinances for this item will be placed on the June 17, 2023 City Council 
Regular Meeting for council’s consideration.  

2. Staff Miscellaneous Updates 
Presenter: Doug Quinn, City Administrator 
 
Wall gave an update about the Northwest Lake Road and Northwest Sierra Street 
project and the Everett Street Corridor project funding.  

 Jones spoke about the Camas Police Department’s award ceremony, the 
department's 2023 annual report and about new peer support programs.  
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 Peters gave an update about the new online permitting system and spoke about 
the upcoming Our Camas 2045 Community Summit occurring on Wednesday, 
June 12th from 4:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m. at the Lacamas Lake Lodge.  

COUNCIL COMMENTS AND REPORTS 

Hein attended the Camtown Youth Festival and received citizen comments about fireworks, 
the Northwest Lake Road and Northwest Sierra Street project, and Per- and polyfluoroalkyl 
substances (PFAS).  

Boerke commented about the Lodging Tax Advisory Committee, the upcoming Regional Fire 
Authority (RFA) Committee meeting, and about graduation week for the Camas School 
District. 

Carter attended the RFA Finance Committee meeting, the Finance Committee meeting, and 
the Northwest Lake Road and Northwest Sierra Street project open house.  

Lewallen received citizen comments about fireworks, the Northwest Lake Road and 
Northwest Sierra Street project, and PFAS. Lewallen attended and thanked C-TRAN for their 
efforts during the Memorial Day ceremony at Fort Vancouver. Lewallen attended the Camas 
Police Department’s award ceremony and commented about the fentanyl crisis.      

Senescu commented about the Camas-Washougal Chamber of Commerce annual awards 
banquet happening tomorrow, June 4th at the Orchard Hills Golf Course, and about the ribbon 
cutting for Red Leaf Organic Coffee on Thursday, June 6th at 4:00 p.m. Senescu attended the 
Camtown Youth Festival and ribbon cutting for Gallery 408. 

Nohr attended RFA committee meetings and the Finance Committee meeting. Nohr 
commented about Oak Tree Station, the Crown Park Groundbreaking event on June 14th, 
and about citizen concerns regarding noise.  

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

No one from the public wished to speak.  

CLOSE OF MEETING 

The meeting closed at 5:56 p.m. 


